C D MANAGEMENT COMPANY

4801 Lang NE - Suite #110
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87109
Respond to: Fax 702-413-6687
Phone: 505-417-1511
Email: oilfreedom@aol.com

May 14, 2009

Via Facsimile: 575-748-9720
To: Mr. Mark Hopkins
1301 W. Grand Ave., Artesia NM 88210 30-015 3106

Qil Conservation Division - Artesia
From: Thomas Kizer

Re: Clearing of Equipment/Debris/ Reseeding

Subject: Shearn Federal Lease

When I spoke with you and Mr. Mark Fesmiree a few weeks ago on the Muncy, you explicitly told me to not disturb
any of the items on the surface of the leases.

This letter is to confirm that neither I, nor any representative of the company, have touched anything on the leases.

If you recall we plugged the Shearn Shilo, in accordance with our agreement with the OCD. But, we have not moved
any of the items on the lease, in accordance with your verbal instructions.

Ms. Jennifer Van Curen, BLM/Carlsbad issued a Notice for CDM to clear the property and reseed the lease sites in
accordance with the Bureau of Land Management Notices.

I do want to encroach on the NMOCD rights nor disobey any verbal instructions from you, but I would like your
permission to proceed to clear & reseed the Shearn Lease. There is a Storage Tank [condition unknown], various
joints of steel and pvc pipe and a couple of gutted electrical panels.

Please Jfax’dr email me authorization.
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Email: oilfreedom@aol.com

Cec: J. Van Curen/BLM/Carlsbad [575]-234-5905
Send via Facsimile: 575-234-5927



Bonham, Sherry, EMNRD

From: Bonham, Sherry, EMNRD

Sent: Thursday, June 04, 2009 3:21 PM

To: ‘oilfreedom@aol.com’

Cc: Sanchez, Daniel J., EMNRD; 'Jennifer_VanCuren@blm.gov'
Subject: Shearn Shilo Federal 001 30-015-31061

Attachments: CD Mgmt Letter.tif

Mr. Kizer,

OCD District Il is in receipt of a letter (attached) requesting to proceed to clear equipment from the Shearn Shilo Federal
001 30-015-31061. The letter stated, “When | spoke with you and Mr. Mark Fesmiree a few weeks ago on the Muncy,
you explecitly told me to not disturb any of the items on the surface of the leases.”

To clarify this, C D Management Company was actually told not to remove any equipment from the sites that the State
of New Mexico was plugging with the state reclamation fund.

The Shearn Shilo Federal 001 was plugged by C D Management Company and not by the State of New Mexico.
Therefore, the direction to not remove equipment did not apply to the Shearn Shilo Federal 001.

Respectfully,
Sherry Bonham
NMOCD District Il



